

The University of New Mexico

School of Law Office of the Dean 1117 Stanford NE Albuquerque, NM 87131-1431 Telephone (505) 277-4700 FAX (505) 277-0068

MEMORANDUM

TO:

FACULTY

FROM:

LEO M. ROMERO, DEAN

DATE:

JANUARY 27, 1997

SUBJECT:

1997 SPRING SEMESTER FACULTY MEETING SCHEDULE

OUR FACULTY MEETINGS FOR THE 1997 SPRING SEMESTER WILL BE HELD IN THE DEAN'S CONFERENCE ROOM AT 4:00 P.M. ON THE FOLLOWING MONDAYS:

FEBRUARY 10, 1997 FEBRUARY 24, 1997 MARCH 10, 1997 MARCH 24, 1997 APRIL 7, 1997 APRIL 21, 1997 MAY 5, 1997

LMR:mb



The University of New Mexico

School of Law Office of the Dean 1117 Stanford NE Albuquerque, NM 87131-1431 Telephone (505) 277-4700 FAX (505) 277-0068

IMPORTANT NOTICE

TO:

Law Faculty

FROM:

Leo M. Romero, Dean

DATE:

January 27, 1997

The Law Faculty will meet today, Monday, January 27, 1997, in the Dean's Conference Room at 4:00 p.m. to discuss our hiring plans for 1997-98.

LMR:mb

January 27, 1997

Faculty Meeting Minutes
School of Law
Dean's Conference Room, 4:00 p.m.

Dean Romero called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. He asked faculty members interested in teaching in Instituto this summer to please see him. He also announced that two candidates for the position of Associate Law Librarian will be interviewed next Monday and Thursday, February 3 and 6.

Faculty Hiring Plans:

Dean Romero reported that he had sent a memorandum to Provost Gordon on January 22, 1997, requesting an exemption to the freeze and permission to fill Michele Hermann's line with a tenure-track hire. The Provost has not yet acted on the request, but expects to make a decision this week.

Dean Romero outlined the possible scenarios depending on whether the exemption was granted or denied. After discussion of the budget implications for each scenario, Professor Mike Norwood moved (1) to proceed with the hiring of a person to teach in the Clinic, with a tenure-track offer if the exemption is granted and as a visitor if the exemption is denied, and (2) to defer the hiring of two writing instructors for the 1997-98 academic year in view of the expected budget reduction in 1997-98. Associate Dean Peter Winograd seconded the motion and it carried with one dissent.

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

LMR:mb